
 
5 September 2023 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Seasonal Adaptations to uniform 
 
Due to the continuing warm weather that we are experiencing I can confirm that the decision has been 
made to make temporary adaptations to the uniform to ensure the comfort of all students during the 
first three days of term. 
 

• Blazers are not required to be worn. 

• Students who choose to wear a skirt can wear socks instead of opaque black tights. 
 
These adaptations are in place only from Wednesday 6th September to Friday 8th September. 
 
From Monday 11th September all students will be expected to attend school in full uniform. 
 
Please note, students must adhere to all other uniform and appearance expectations and I have 
included a reminder below for your convenience. 
 
Appearance 
As with uniform items, appearance issues will be addressed before the students are permitted to 
enter the main school. Please be aware that this may necessitate a request from staff to students to 
remove jewellery items or piercings. Ongoing breaches of our uniform policy will be dealt with using 
the school Behaviour Policy including the use of detentions and Isolation. 
 

 
 
  



 
 
 
School Shoes 
As per our published uniform policy, school shoes should be: 

• Black, sturdy and low heeled.  

• Please note that fabric shoes, trainers or boots are not permitted.  

Please use the graphic below as a guide to those shoes that are deemed appropriate school 
shoes. 
 

 
 
 
 
Many thanks to you all for your continued support and ensuring that students attend Bramhall 
High School with the correct uniform items and following all of our appearance expectations. 
 
Regards 
 
I Brown 

Mr I Brown 
Deputy Headteacher 


